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                          We Pray for the Peace of Jerusalem!  Psalm 122:6 
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NEWSLETTER ANNUAL REPORT 
Shalom,    Thanksgiving 2011!!! 
    Shalom – Peace be to you!  The world seems to be in great turmoil, preparing for the Return of 
Yeshua/Jesus The Messiah, so we Rejoice in the LORD ALWAYS, and live in Shalom!  Is there any 
other way to live for a child of the Creator, the King of the Universe????? 
    So we are full of Thanksgiving that we are in God’s Family, and that we are still able to be useful 
for ministry that He brings our way.  Today a confirmation arrived that Roger is needed in Jakarta, 
Indonesia for the Inauguration of a Board to coordinate and develop leadership for Messianic 
Congregations, with teaching sessions for the next step in their growth.  This will require more trips 
in 2012 beyond this trip from Dec 18-28, at which a firm Biblical Foundation needs to be laid.  An 
official from the Gov’t Ministry of Religious Affairs is to be invited for the Inauguration Day, which 
should prove to be interesting since Indonesia is the largest Muslim country in the world, but with a 
secular government.  May the Spirit of God touch his heart! 
    We are also thankful that today an email confirmed that Ariel Berkowitz, from Israel, had to 
change his schedule for 2012 for other reasons, but who is now available to be the Teacher for the 
10th Annual APMF Bible Conference April 28-May1 in Baguio City, Philippines.  Naomi and I will 
both go for the usual 2 months of teaching, to include this Conference. 
    We are thankful also that our eye infections have cleared up; that Naomi will continue to get 
injections into her eye to reverse the wet macular degeneration that appeared last April; and that 
Roger’s knee replacement surgery is now re-scheduled for Feb 2.  The VA made the change, not me, 
but it should give me time for therapy to be able to leave about April 12 for the Philippines.  Another 
thanksgiving is that we will be home for a change to celebrate Ron’s 50th birthday April 10 and 
Passover with our Bible Study group here on April 6.   
    We have seen it before!  A government determined to stay in power, instigating uprisings behind 
the scenes, violence and bombings as a pretext for declaring Martial Law!  We saw it all in the 
Philippines, waking up one morning to find the military the only government.  We would not be 
surprised if Obama & Co try this.  Is our military so infiltrated and compromised that they would go 
along with it?  We will continue to travel to where our teaching and encouragement is needed, before 
“night comes.”  We also back ISRAEL 100% in its international relations!  Internally, Israel has 
some problems.  We are thankful that at least Congress also backs Israel! 
    This is our Annual Financial Report, as our Fiscal Year ended Aug 31.  Income for the year was 
$5795 with expenses of $18,585.  Our Cumulative Deficit for the 6 years of APMF is now at 
$60,712.  We are very Thankful for the 61 Donors who have helped us over these past 6 years!!  
This is amazing as we determine to obey our Master and earn your confidence.  We draw no salary.  
Funds are only for expenses when away on Assignment. 
    We celebrate Thanksgiving Day this year with Ron, since we are usually overseas at this time of 
year.  We will connect with Randy & family in AZ by phone or Skype.  Our biological family is 
very small since we lost Ray and family March 22, 1998, but our International Family is HUGE!!  
Thank you for being part of this Family! 

With our Love & Prayers, Jer 32:17  “Ah, Lord GOD! It is you who made the heavens and the earth                
by your great power and by your outstretched arm! Nothing is too hard  

Roger & Naomi                             for you!” AMEN!  This is our confidence as well as Jeremiah’s!  
(Good Book: A God Who Hates (Allah) by Wafa Sultan.  May she soon find Yeshua, The God Who Loves!) 
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